
24 

TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

                             

      
 
For Emergencies please call 999 
 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar 
Wednesday of the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 
7.30 pm.  Agendas are published a week before and are on our 
website.  Members of the public are welcome to come along and 
attend.  
 
At the last meetings, various planning applications were dis-
cussed, and these are shown in the minutes of each meeting 
which are published on the Parish Council’s website.   At the Jan-
uary meeting a presentation was received from ABP regarding 
the Immingham Eastern Terminal development and there is fur-
ther information on this application elsewhere in this issue. 
 
The Council has another newly coopted member in Mrs. Julie 
Hoyes. Cllr. Hoyes was coopted at the January 2022 meeting of 
the Council. 
 
Refurbishment of the play area on Station Road had been com-
pleted but the Parish Council has requested that some of the soft 
surfacing be relaid as it was not happy with the standard of 
works carried out.  That was being done as this Newsletter went 
to print.   The Council has also commissioned some repair works 
to the Sports Pavilion on the Park and these will be completed 
during February 2022, with roofing repairs, new guttering and 
drainage works etc. The Council also continues to be represented 
at quarterly highways meetings held with NELC and works closely 
with its Ward Cllrs. 
 
In December 2021, the Council agreed its budget for the coming 
financial year 22/23 and also set the precept requirement for 
Stallingborough Village for 22/23.  Further information is printed  
elsewhere in the Newsletter. 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of being 
in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the 
public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social be-
haviour in the area which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live 
so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the 
area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police 
should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, town 
or parish councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingbor-
ough ward are: 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward are: 

PC 1355 Dan Hassan daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.po;ice.uk   PC 847 Andy 
Cundell Andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

PCSO 7754 Robert Dove robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk  
 

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.po;ice.uk
mailto:Andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report 
for January 

 

Crime                                                                                                                                            

There were 38 crimes recorded for December in the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough area of the NPT.                                               
These included:  

During the early hours of 20th December, a car parked on its drive 
at Mayfields Court, Stallingborough was entered by unknown 
means. A wallet was stolen. A bank card in the wallet was later 
used at a store, however, the card was declined as the victim had 
already cancelled the card with his bank.           

Three public order offences.                                                                                        
Two offences of making off without payment for fuel.                                                                         

There have been no ASB reported.  
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an 

Agenda for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s 

website approximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

 

Wednesday 9th February 2022 

Wednesday 9th March 2022 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of these 
times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please leave a 
message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Andrea Nicholls cllranicholls@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  email address to follow shortly 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward Cllrs. 
with any issues as follows:- 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
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NEW CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH 

COUNCIL 

AND FOR VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS 

 

Please note that there is now a new phone number for 

Parish Council enquiries and also village hall bookings - 

07494 577661 

 

There is also a new   email address for the Parish  

Council—please email us only at: 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

Please use the above contact details for all Parish  

Council and Village Hall booking enquiries. 

Thank you. 
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USED POSTAGE STAMPS FOR CHARITY 

I am still collecting used postage stamps for charity. 

The charity requests that the stamps have 1cm of pa-

per all the way round them please. 

Many thanks, 

Jenny Short 

35, Station Road, Stallingborough 

01472 882136 

Dog Fouling - 

Please would all residents remember not only to bag up their 

dog’s poo, but also to take it home with them and place it in their 

own wheelie bin if a) there is no dog or litter bin or b) they are 

full. 

We are getting repeated complaints, especially on the playing 

field and also on the PROW between Stallingborough and Healing. 

Thank You 

Stallingborough Parish Council 

Please contact the 

Office for any   

party bookings, 

family gatherings 

etc. for the Village 

Hall, which is now 

fully open and op-

erational for 

events. 

Call us on 

07494 577661 
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CHURCH NEWS – ST PETER AND ST 

PAUL, STALLINGBOROUGH 

 

At the moment all Church services are suspended, but any 

changes to this will be on our Facebook page or on the no-

tice boards. 

Funerals to be booked via the Undertaker. 

For general enquiries or if you wish to book a wed-

ding, baptism or thanksgiving, please contact the 

Churchwardens  

  

Irene White             Tel: 01472 - 886746 

Marion Moorcroft    Tel: 01472 - 

885072  
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  Stally Youth Club                
Back at the Village Hall!  

Every other Friday... check our Face-

book for further updates. 

7:00pm-9:00pm 

Year 6 and above 

£1.50 entry 

Music, Games, Tuck Shop and a Parent Free Cou-

ple of Hours!!!! 

 

Contact Lizzie & Dan on 

07545579052  
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The Friends of Stallingborough Church 
January 2022 

 

The Friends of Stallingborough Church is a Constituted Group founded in 
October 2021, by a handful of Stallingborough residents following the inter-
est shown at the September Open Day at the church. 

 

The principle objective of the group is  to see our church building survive 
and continue in use for purposes secular, as well as religious. One of the first 
priorities is to repair the approach road to the church. 

 

There will be a jumble sale in aid of FOSC in the village hall on Saturday 26th 
February 10.00 am till 12.00 noon. All welcome. 

 

We hope to start our series of historical talks later in the year, circumstances 
permitting. More about this in the next issue of the Newsletter. 

 

 

If you would like to become involved then drop me an e-mail. 

  

   The Secretary, Friends of Stallingborough Church  

 

       fosc2021@outlook.com 
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Shaping Up Stallingborough 

 

 

 

Happy New Year 

We would like to wish you all a very 

happy new year. We have been busy behind the scenes, 

planning and sharing ideas of what our group should look 

like and focus on. You all know our key priorities, and now 

it's time to put our plan into action. 

 

Events 

This coming year, we'd like to hold events, such as an East-

er Fayre, the Big Jubilee Lunch, another Scarecrow Festival 

and more... but we can't do this alone and need help and 

expertise from across the village. If you think that you 

could offer a stall, a game, a helping hand on a sub-

committee in any of these areas, or more, please get in 

touch with us, either by attending our open meeting, 

messaging our Facebook page or emailing Gemma 

(gemma_wez22@hotmail.co.uk). 
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mailto:gemma_wez22@hotmail.co.uk
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Have your say 

 

THE public are invited to attend an exhibition as part of a consulta-
tion on the proposed Immingham Eastern Ro-Ro Terminal at the 
Port of Immingham.  
  
Associated British Ports (ABP), whose Humber ports contribute 
£2.5 billion to the UK economy each year, is submitting a proposal 
to construct a new roll-on roll-off (ro-ro) facility within the eastern 
side of the port.    
   
The North Sea ro-ro freight market is a significant and long-
established trade route between the UK and continental Eu-
rope, and the Humber has a very strong presence in this market 
sector.   
   
A Development Consent Order (DCO) application is to be submit-
ted in summer 2022 and the new facility will comprise on the ma-
rine side a new jetty, with up to four berths and on the land side, 
improved hardstanding, Terminal buildings, and an internal site 
bridge which will cross over existing port infrastructure, including 
an ABP controlled railway track.   
  
The public consultation runs from Wednesday19 January 2022 to 
Wednesday 23 February 2022. There will be a public exhibition 
when the plans can be viewed, and questions asked. These will be 
held at Immingham Civic Centre on Monday 24 January, 3pm to 
7pm, and Saturday 05 February, 10am to 2pm. Port tenants and 
customers can view the plans at the Seafarers Centre on Wednes-
day 26 January, 1pm to 5pm, and Thursday 27 January, 9am to 
3pm.  
  
For further information visit the website  
https://www.abports.co.uk/immroro/consultation  
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Open Meeting 

We would like to invite you to our first open meeting on 

Wednesday 23rd February at 7pm at the village hall. 

Please come along and share your ideas, offer your sup-

port and perhaps volunteer to help at one of our events.  

We look forward to seeing you all! 

 

Environmental aspects 

The committee are progressing more environment ideas 

relating to wildlife and planting. To mark the year, we are 

hoping to join in with the Queen’s Green Canopy Initia-

tive and ‘plant a tree for the jubilee’. 

We also plan to hold more village litter picks in which we 

encourage you to participate. Our next litter pick is ar-

ranged for Saturday 5th March 10 - 12. Please join us for a 

hot drink and biscuit at the hall afterwards. If you cannot 

join in with our organised litter pick, please take pride in 

our village and pick litter up whenever you see it on your 

walks. 

https://www.abports.co.uk/immroro/consultation
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Hello Everyone, 

A belated Happy New Year to you all. 

We had a lovely evening at our December meeting, members made a 

small wreath or table decoration whilst chatting. Many thanks to Julie 

and Marion for all their hard work providing us with all that was 

needed. Some members attached the handmade flowers to the 

netting to decorate the large planter on the Community Garden. I 

was overwhelmed  by the number of beautiful flowers that members 

and friends had made for this project as I had had sleepless nights 

worrying that we wouldn’t have enough!! Congratulations ladies, I 

am so proud of you all. The planter will be decorated to celebrate our 

100th birthday this year- we were formed in January 1922. 

On the subject of the Community Garden, we are more than grateful 

to John and David Clarke of Carr Lane Nurseries for their most gener-

ous decision to replant the garden, for the foreseeable future, at 

their own expense. I am sure that the whole village thanks them. 

By the time you read this we will have held our 100th birthday party- 

a report will follow in the next newsletter. 

On Thursday February 3rd Father Herbert Fadriquela is talking to us 

about his work as the Humber Port Missionary. 

‘Ceramics’ is the title of our meeting on Thursday 3rd March. Pam 

Harrison will  be giving us a hands on evening letting us loose with 

clay, making our own ceramic creations, sounds messy  but fun!! 

Our AGM will be on Thursday 7th April- this is our competitions night 

with the winner of each category being awarded a gift card and the 

overall winner getting the W.I. Rose Bowl to polish for a year!! 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short 01472 882136 
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Stallingborough Parish Council 

Budget and Precept Information 

For Financial Year 22-23 

The Parish Council has set its budget for the coming financial year 22-23 and has 

also set the precept requirement for Stallingborough Village for 22.23.  

The budget figures area as follows: 

Administration       £3,600 

This includes insurance, subscriptions to outside bodies, stationery, office ex-

pense, website and IT provision, training for both staff and Council members, 

telephone costs and some highways expenditure. 

Staffing        £15,500 

This covers 4 members of staff and covers all pension and PAYE requirements.  

Staff are paid according to nationally set scales. 

Grant Aid/Newsletter      £1,625 

This covers the printing and distribution of the Newsletter bi-monthly and also 

any grant aid given to any village group etc. 

Village Hall Costs       £8,925 

This covers all day to day routine maintenance of the Hall, energy and water 

bills, non domestic repairs and insurance for the Hall, outside maintenance and 

provision for waste disposal. 

Bar Costs        £0,275 

This only covers licence and supervision of bar accounts/stocking by a Council 

Officer.  All staff costs and purchase of stock is covered through bar hirings and 

receipts etc. 

Playing Fields        £5,000 

This covers all grass cutting, minor other maintenance, some play equipment 

maintenance and bin emptying and minor repairs as required. 
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Capital Projects       £18,000 

The Parish Council has taken on several projects to improve and enhance village 

facilities for residents and the above amount includes the following projects/

schemes etc. 

Support for Shaping Stallingborough Group  £   500 

Events/Jubilee Event      £1,000 

Essential tree works to field     £3,000 

Pavilion Refurbishment     £7,000 

Decorating main Village Hall room    £1,000 

Playpark improvements/extra equipment   £3,000 

Allotment site works      £    500 

Churchyard maintenance     £2,000 

 

The total budget overall was set at £52,925 for the year. 

The precept was then set at £29,000 for the year for Stallingborough Village. 

All financial information for the Council is posted on its website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com. 

There is also a detailed breakdown of the budget items, line by line, and if any 

resident would like a copy of this then please contact the Clerk.  However, thie 

detailed breakdown of the budget is also published on the website under Fi-

nance. 

 


